# Forthcoming Events

# Week beginning 30th October

Reception Parents Afternoons

# Wednesday 1st November

- All Saints Day
- Mission Day

#### Monday 27<sup>th</sup> November

Bikeability Y5

#### Tuesday 28th

#### November

• Bikeability Y5

#### Friday 1st December

- Advent Service
- PTFA Xmas Market

#### Monday 4th December

Bikeability Y5

#### Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> December

Bikeability Y5

### Tuesday 12th

#### December

RR Nativity
Performance
2:00pm

## Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup>

#### December

- Breakfast with Santa
- RU NativityPerformance2:00pm

#### Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> December

- Breakfast with Santa
- ChoirPerformance

#### Friday 15th December

Year 1Production2:00pm

## Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup>

#### December

Break up2:00pm



# Newsletter

Thursday 19th October 2017

## 'BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SERVE'

#### Dear Parent/Carer.

Year 2 shared a wonderful Harvest Celebration with us this week. Jim Sullivan joined us to receive your generous donations on behalf of our local foodbank. We also collected coppers for CAFOD. Tom Delamere sent an email from CAFOD to thank everyone for their kindness and generosity. He has promised to visit us in a few weeks time. We must say a big thankyou to Mrs Pritchard, Mr Briscoe, Mrs Bannon, Mrs Neary and Mrs Walmsley for preparing the children so well for the celebration.

It was so good to see so many of you at Parents Evenings this week. Thank-you to those people who completed the RE questionnaires. Your feedback is very much appreciated. The Book Fair was open this week. It was a delight to see so many happy faces coming from the fair. Thank-you to Mrs Neary and Mrs Bolger for their hard work.

It was great to see the parents who joined us for Book Buzz yesterday. I cannot stress enough how important it is to share books with your children.

Remember that the first day back (Monday 30<sup>th</sup> October) is School Photo Day. Lastly I would like to thank you for your support in Mr McQueen`s absence. Enjoy the half term holiday with your family.

#### Dear Children.

I would like to thank you all for your hard work this term. Mr McQueen would be so proud of you. I am very much looking forward to having chats with you about your work next term. I was thrilled by the Harvest Celebration, led by the boys and girls in Year 2. What marvellous loud voices for speaking out you have. I know I was not alone enjoying those brilliant songs. You made us all think about our school motto BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SERVE with the messages you shared with us.

Our School Projects were launched last week and I'm very excited about the work I know you will enjoy doing. Many of you will be working over the school half term holiday on them. How exciting! Remember that you will be presenting them the week beginning 14.11.17

I want you all to enjoy a wonderful half term holiday with your families. Have plenty of rest and come back refreshed. We have a very exciting half term to come including a very special day, Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> November, when we will be celebrating our School Mission Day. It's going to be a truly marvellous day. Happy Holiday, Stay safe.

#### **REMINDERS**

- Please do not bring dogs onto the playground at any time. We thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
- Parents and carers have no entitlement to take holidays during term time. I can only approve these in exceptional circumstances.
   <u>Applications should include a</u>
   <u>written description of the circumstances.</u>
   Being taken out of school at any time is an obstacle to children making progress and should be avoided.
- Please do not park on or stop at the yellow zig-zags during the times stated on the road side sign. It is both dangerous and irresponsible.
- You can follow us on Twitter @ursulineprimary

Our new App is available from the bottom of our Home Page (<a href="www.ursulineprimary.co.uk">www.ursulineprimary.co.uk</a>). Follow the links to your own App store.

Thank you, as ever, for your continued support.

Chris Chai Acting Head Teacher